## HULSMAN RANCH PO Box 850 Susanville, CA 96130

Dec. 14, 2022

Lassen Fire Safe Council 1825 Main St. Susanville CA 96130

Dear Lassen Fire Safe Council Board Members and Team,

I wanted to take a moment to share how grateful we are for the Lassen Fire Safe Council being actively involved in the recovery of our family farm from the Sheep Fire. The arrival of Tubit Logging was a turning point in the trajectory of our forest. They were efficient and very productive in their coverage of our landscape while keeping a gentle hand in respecting the healthy remaining trees.

We have since been working with Kyle Herron who is handily planning our replanting which is very heartening to think about happening. Fire recovery is a very long and expensive process that would have been out of the reach of our family without this effort.

So in the closing of 2022, I am most thankful for the Lassen County Fire Safe Council. Please, help continue to repair the scars of fire through out our beautiful county.

Winter Wishes,

Manah Tangeman Hannah Tangeman Hulsman Ranch